
I-175-001

Since the SDEIS was published, FHWA and WSDOT have identified a

Preferred Alternative with input from stakeholders throughout the region

including members of the general public, jurisdictions, transit agencies,

the Governor, Legislature, tribes and state and federal regulators. The

decision-making process for this project has lasted over 10 years and

has incorporated extensive participation from stakeholder groups,

communities, and the public. See the Agency Coordination and Public

Involvement Discipline Report and Addendum (Attachment 7 to the Final

EIS) for further information.

 

I-175-002

The Preferred Alternative modifies the profile of the bridge in the west

approach, compared to Option A. The bridge deck has also been

lowered across the floating bridge in comparison to Option A. See

Chapter 2 of the Final EIS for a description of the Preferred Alternative.

 

I-175-003

The SR 520, I-5 to Medina project would complete the HOV lane system

in the corridor, improving reliability and efficiency for transit and carpools.

 The project can accommodate future high capacity transit in the SR 520

corridor, which may include bus rapid transit or light rail transit. Chapter

2 of the Final EIS provides further discussion.

 

I-175-004

Comment noted. WSDOT received a number of comments in support of

and in opposition to Options A, K, and L and the associated suboptions.

These opinions are summarized in the Supplemental Draft

Environmental Impact Statement Summary of Comments (WSDOT, April

2010), available at

http://www.wsdot.wa.gov/Projects/SR520Bridge/SDEIS.htm.
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Since publication of the SDEIS, WSDOT has identified a Preferred

Alternative, which is similar to Option A but with a number of design

refinements that would improve mobility and safety while reducing

negative effects. Chapter 2 of the Final EIS describes the Preferred

Alternative and Chapters 5 and 6 describe its environmental effects.

 

I-175-005

The comment suggests a focus on giving people an opportunity to share

their ideas for the project. Public involvement is an integral part of the SR

520 project, and a substantial number of meetings and presentations

have occurred since its beginning. They include meetings with groups,

individuals, elected officials, and the media. Although public meetings

were held at venues within the communities adjacent to the project,

public participation was not limited to only people living in those

communities. The project has been widely discussed in the media and all

project information has been posted at

http://www.wsdot.wa.gov/Projects/SR520Bridge/default.htm. All

members of the public are encouraged to participate and weigh in on the

project. WSDOT will continue to provide public involvement opportunities

throughout project development. Our website also provides the

opportunity to request a Community briefing, or to be added to the

mail/email list with a project hotline and contact information. Pages 27-36

and 52-56 of the SDEIS Agency Coordination and Public Involvement

Discipline Report (provide detail on outreach and methods used by the

project team to communicate with the public, including but not limited to

informational kiosks, translated materials, community briefings, booths at

a wide range of community events, email announcements,

announcements through local media, and the Project Dialog Center.
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